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Jung-Won Shin 

 Happy New Year!  I hope that each and every one of you 
had a good start of the year.  
 
I am honored and excited to represent our organization at 
the MTNA 2024 National Conference in Atlanta, Georgia, 
on March 16-20. Theresa Sanchez, our MTNA Foundation 
Fellow of this year, will be recognized at the Gala during 
the national conference. I truly appreciated all your 
contributions to the MTNA Foundation Fund in honor of 
our MTNA 2024 Foundation Fellow.  
All the MMTA members who will attend the MTNA 
conference are cordially invited to a reception hosted by 
the MTNA Southern Division during the conference. The 
Southern Division Travel Funds contributed by each state 
of the division will be awarded to all the MTNA 
Competitions Southern Division winners who will travel 
to Atlanta in March for the national round of the 
competitions during the MTNA conference.   
 
Our Collegiate Competitions will be hosted by the 
University of Southern Mississippi in Hattiesburg on 
Saturday, March 2, 2024. I hope that many of our college 
students will participate in the competitions. I extend my 
thanks to Jenna Klein who will organize the competitions 
and Elizabeth Moak and her colleagues who will host the 
event. 
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Message from the President (continued) 
The MMTA Pre-College Evaluations will be held on April 6 and 13. This year, Group A 
Evaluations in Goodman, Hattiesburg, Jackson, Oxford, and Tupelo will be held on Saturday, 
April 6. Group B Evaluations in Cleveland, Columbus/Starkville, Ellisville, Gulf Coast, and 
Vicksburg will take place on Saturday, April 13. Special thanks to Co-Vice Presidents for Pre-
College Evaluations, Rosângela Sebba and Katie Johnson, and all of our District Chairs for their 
tremendous time and work! The Pre-College Finals will be held at Hinds Community College on 
Saturday, May 18. I appreciate Rebekah Lipscombe, Alice Ballard, and their colleagues hosting the 
event, and Rebekah Lipscombe and Rebekah Schultz, our new Co-VPs for Pre-College 
Performances, organizing the event. 
 
The MMTA 2024 State Conference will be held at Belhaven University in Jackson on November 1-
2.              I greatly appreciate Carol Mahler, President-Elect and Conference Chair, organizing the 
conference and preparing for the Mississippi Arts Commission Project Grant application on behalf 
of our organization. And many thanks to Laura Broughton, Adrienne Park, and Jonathan Mitchell 
for securing the IMTF Luncheon Speaker, the Guest Artists, and the Commissioned Composer 
respectively for the state conference.  
I will look forward to seeing many of our members and students at the above events. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jung-Won Shin 
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Carol Mahler 

President-Elect’s Report 

MMTA’s 2023 State Conference was held at Mississippi State University in 
Starkville on October 27-28, 2023.  During the conference, attendees enjoyed an 
array of eighteen presentations including the three sessions presented by our 
clinician, Dr. Slawomir Dobrzansky, who also gave a master class for pre-college 
students.  The MTNA Competitions were held concurrently with Friday’s 
presentations.  The Steinway Gallery of Spanish Fort, Alabama and Amro Music 
of Memphis provided a display of Steinway pianos.  The New Faculty Recital 
featured six new faculty members in Mississippi, as well as the winner of MTNA’s 
Young Artist Composition Competition.  The premier of the Commissioned 
Composition by Dr. Joseph B. Earp, entitled “The Mockingbird Project,” was 
performed by the 56-member Hinds Community College Wind Ensemble, under 
the direction of Dr Earp.  The 2023 MMTA Outstanding Teacher Award was 
presented to Theresa Sanchez during the banquet.  The Guest Artist Recital  

 

 

featured Dr. Joseph Kingma. Dr. Kingma also presented a masterclass for advanced students on 
Saturday morning.  After the Gold Medalist Recital, the IMTF Luncheon featured Dr Ronald Shinn, 
who served as the piano judge for the Pre-College Concerto Competitions, with Dr. Amy Catron 
serving as strings judge.    

I would like to extend my thanks to Jung-Won Shin, Roseangela Sebba, Victoria Johnson, Janine 
Beasley, Stephanie McGee, Alice Ballard, Chris Ballard, Brian Murphy, Laura Broughton, Jonathan 
Mitchell, Jenna Klein, Rebekah Schultz, and Rebekah Lipscombe, as well as all the conference 
presenters and performers, our Performance Chairs, the Conference session moderators, and the MSU 
student volunteers for their contribution, work, help, and support in making the 2023 Conference a 
success. 

The 2024 MMTA State Conference will be held at Belhaven University on November 1-2, 2024.  This 
year’s Guest Artist will showcase the Patterson/Sutton Duo, a professional cello and guitar ensemble 
based in Memphis (see https://celloandguitar.com/ video clips).  Dr. Andy Sauerwein of Belhaven 
University is slated as the Commissioned Composer. Popular blogger and author Leila Viss will be the 
Guest Clinician and University of Alabama Piano Professor Kevin Chance will be the IMTF Luncheon 
speaker.  A proposal for the 2024 Mississippi Arts Commission grant will be submitted for the State 
Conference and the Collegiate Competitions by March 1.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Mahler 

 

https://celloandguitar.com/
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Treasurer’s Report 

Chris Ballard 

 

 

Our current balance is $69,682. That Balance includes: 

           Checking Account:  37,745.06 

           Pay Pal Account:       6,559.47 

           12 Month CD:          25,377.47  

We are half way through the fiscal year and have had $16,990.85 in income 
and $14,751.45 in expenses for a net gain of $2,239.40.  It is unusual to have 
such a strong gain at this time of year, especially since we almost always have 
a loss from the fall conference as we did last November.  However, there are 
various reasons for our gain. We had ad sale payments from last year that 
came in after the beginning of the new fiscal year.  Also, we had catch up 
income from different sources from the 2022 Fall Conference that did not show  

 up until this new fiscal year.  And last, but certainly not least, many of you are responsible for this 
gain.  When I sounded the alarm back in August last year that we were beginning to see higher expenses 
than income on a regular basis I know that you took notice.  Because of your efforts in keeping expenses 
down as you plan and implement MMTA activities we are currently enjoying a positive financial 
standing.  I thank you for your help and ask that you continue to be thrifty in your MMTA expenditures as 
you have already made a difference and I am sure will continue to do so. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Chris Ballard, MMTA State Treasurer 
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Vice Presidents for Pre-College Evaluations  
  

 

Rosângela Sebba  
 

Katie Johsnon 

We have been busy updating the MMTA curriculum, application process and evaluation 
formats.  An Ad Hoc committee has been formed with: Donna Banks, Jacquelyn Thornell, Carol 
Durham, Debbie Barnes, Rebekah Schultz, Rebekah Lipscombe, Paula Henderson, besides Jung-
Won Shin,  Carol Mahler, and Katie Johnson. Together with the updates, the curriculum has 
been updated as  well, which makes it harder to keep up with all that has changed. We hope to 
get it done by the  summer.  
 
I have been working with Dr. Cremaschi and according to his experience with other states, he 
thinks Mississippi rules and requirements are quite elaborate and takes a lot for him to put on 
the  website. I also have had some personal health issues that made me slow down during the 
winter  break. He does not think he will be able to get it ready to run for the Spring Evaluations.  
 
Thank you to all who are volunteering to help the curriculum review and all the materials. We 
can do this!  
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Katie Johnson & Rosângela Sebba  
Vice-Presidents for Pre-College Evaluations 
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Vice-President for Membership and Web Management 

Janine Beasley 

As of January 26, 2024, 146 members are listed for the 2022-2023 year (143 this 
time last year). Of these 1 is reinstating member/transfer from CO, 1 is transfer 
from IL, 5 are reinstating members, 13 are new members, 6 are new collegiate 
members, 1 is reinstating collegiate member.  

Website changes:  

Ongoing: miscellaneous updates as needed.  

Uploaded approved August meeting minutes per Alice Ballard.  

Continue to send mass emails to members as requested.  

Continuing to add new members as I get information. Unpaid members have 
been deleted.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Janine Beasley 

 

 Chair of Theory and Composition 

Jonathan Mitchell 

I am pleased to announce that our commissioned composer for our 2024 Fall 
Conference will be Dr. Andrew Sauerwein 
(https://www.belhaven.edu/about/contact/faculty/sauerwein-
andrew.html). He has served on the faculty at Belhaven University since 2005, 
where he directs the composition program, oversees the theory and 
musicianship curriculum, and supervises the music computer lab.  

As you can see from the above link, Dr. Sauerwein has produced a varied, 
beautiful body of work during his career as a composer and pedagogue. It is a 
nice touch that our premier for this conference will have been composed by 
someone connected with Belhaven University, since our conference will be 
held there. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jonathan Mitchell  

https://www.belhaven.edu/about/contact/faculty/sauerwein-andrew.html
https://www.belhaven.edu/about/contact/faculty/sauerwein-andrew.html
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Affiliate News 
 

Gulf Coast Music Teachers Association 

Greetings to all. All of us at the GCMTA hope that your 2024 is off to a great start.   

We enjoyed multiple programs in the fall 2023 semester. We were privileged to host Professor 
Xie Song from Belhaven University on October 14 at Westminster Presbyterian Church in 
Gulfport. He gave an outstanding masterclass on selected movements from Vivaldi’s “Four 
Seasons.” Furthermore, we had a great turnout for our two GCMTA Fall Recitals on 
November 11 at St. Paul’s United Methodist Church in Ocean Springs, MS. At these two 
recitals, we had 30 students from five teachers.  

Our General Business Meeting for the spring was held via Zoom on Saturday, January 13 
with four members present.  As of January 13th, we have 15 members. At our meeting, we 
planned for more exciting events this spring.  These include: 

1) March 2-Piano Recital by Millsaps Piano Faculty member Dr. Lynn Raley at First United 
Methodist Church Pascagoula 

2) April 28-Senior Award Recital at Bible Fellowship Church in Pass Christian.   

3) June 13-GCMTA Summer Planning Meeting; location and time TBA.  

4) August 17th-GCMTA Festival-MGCCC at Harrison County Campus  

 

Respectfully submitted 

Jonathan Mitchell 

President, GCMTA 
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Music Forum of Jackson Fall/Winter Report 

Music Forum of Jackson members continue to enjoy First Friday luncheons at various local restaurants.  It is a 
relaxed way to catch up with other teachers, bounce ideas off of each other and just enjoy renewing old 
friendships. 

The following Sonata – Sonatina Festival Report was provided by Donna Reed, chairman: 

SONATA – SONATINA FESTIVAL 

NOVEMBER 18, 2023 

MILLSAPS COLLEGE 

FORD ACADEMIC COMPLEX / YATES CHAPEL 

TEACHERS 
 

10 

STUDENTS REGISTERED 
 

74 

PARTICIPANTS 
 

69 

HONORS AWARDED 

GOLD 
 

24 

SILVER 
 

27 

HONORABLE MENTION 
 

15 

EXCELLENT 
 

3 

JUDGES 

Dr. Donna Banks 
  

Joy Parker Graves 
  

Rebekah Lipscombe 
  

Barbara Tracy 
  

Christ Church, Jackson presented Keyboards at Christmas on December 17, 2023.  There were four grand 
pianos and an organ being played simultaneously, and in combinations, using nine pianists. Among those 
playing were Music Forum Members: Kathie Lott, Eva Hart and Patsy Simpson.  The church hopes to make 
this a yearly event for the community.  

Bach Festival Chairman, Kathie Gunn Lott, reported that there are 291 students registered for the 55th Annual 
Bach Festival, February 10, 2024.  Kathy said that the number of entrants is about the same as last year. 

We are looking forward to competitions and recitals with our students in the Spring! 

 

Debbie Barnes 

MFOJ Co-President 
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March 2, 2024 – 2024 MMTA State Competitions– University of Southern Mississippi,           
Hattiesburg, MS 

April 6, 2023 – 2023 MMTA Pre-College Evaluations, Group A – Goodman, Hattiesburg, 
Jackson, Oxford, Tupelo 

April 13, 2024 – 2024 MMTA Pre-College Evaluations, Group B – Columbus/Starkville, 
Ellisville, Gulf Coast, Vicksburg 

May 18, 2024 – MMTA Pre-College Finals – Location TBA 

Do you have an event you would like to be placed in the Mississippi Music Teacher?  Contact 
Stephanie McGee at sholmes057@gmail.com.   

 

Mississippi Music Teachers Association invites musical groups, publishers, businesses, schools, 
and institutions to advertise in our three online editions of the Mississippi Music Teacher (MMT) 

and the November Conference issue each year.  For more information, including prices and 
deadlines for various sized ads, you may contact Stephanie McGee by mail at 378 Harmony Rd., 

Duck Hill, MS 38925, phone at (662) 417-1390, or email at sholmes057@gmail.com. 

Upcoming Events 
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MMTA Officers 
 President                                                                             
Jung-Won Shin 
Delta State University 
Department of Music 
PO Box 3256 
Cleveland, MS 38733 
Phone: 662-846-4123 
jshin@deltastate.edu 

President Elect                                                                    
Carol Mahler 
9428 Hidden Acres Road 
Pass Christian, MS 39571 
Phone: 228-586-1879 
jmdoc@bellsouth.net 

Immediate Past President                                              
Valentin Bogdan 
1100 College St. MUS 1030 
Columbus, MS 39701 
Phone: 248-765-2785 
valybogdan@yahoo.com  

VP for Membership & Web Management                  
Janine Beasley 
3122 N 5th Ave. 
Laurel, MS 39440 
Phone: 601-649-9240 
music@beasinc.com 

VP for Collegiate & National Competitions              
Dannel Espinoza 
4 Presley Dr. 
Hattiesburg, MS 39402 
Phone: 954-610-7337 
dannel.espinoza@usm.edu 

VP for Pre-College Performances (Co-Chair)       
Rebekah Lipscombe 
580 S Pear Orchard Rd, Apt. 1210 
Ridgeland, MS 39157 
Phone: 228-234-7649 
rlipscombe91@gmail.com 

VP for Pre-College Performances (Co-Chair)        
Rebekah Schultz 
324 Robins St. 
Tupelo, MS 38804 
Phone: 662-275-0582 
rmoore@colled.msstate.edu 

 

  
 

VP for Pre-College Evaluations (Co-Chair)                
Katie Johnson 
1223 Meadowlark Dr. 
Starkville, MS 39759 
Phone: 662-341-5117 
wallacepiano5@gmail. om 

VP for Pre-College Evaluations (Co-Chair)       
Roseangela Sebba 
Mississippi State University 
PO Box 6240 
Mississippi State, MS 39762 
Phone: 662-325-2854 
rys3@colled.msstate.edu 

VP for Public Relations (Newsletter Editor)      
Stephanie McGee 
378 Harmony Rd. 
Duck Hill, MS 38925 
Phone: 662-417-1390 
sholmes057@gmail.com 

Secretary                                                                              
Alice Ballard 
220 Devonport Circle 
Raymond, MS 39154 
Phone: 769-226-7038 
alice.ballard@hindscc.edu 

Treasurer                                                                            
Chris Ballard 
220 Devonport Circle 
Raymond, MS 39154 
gifblue@yahoo.com  

Appointed Officers 

Chair of Theory & Composition                                
Jonathan Mitchell 
1513 Skyline Dr. 
Gautier, MS 39553 
Phone: 225-910-1547 
jonathan.mitchell@mgccc.edu 

Chair of Independent Music Teachers Forum          
Laura Broughton 
7 Canal Dr. 
Hattiesburg, MS 39402 
Phone: 601-441-1248 
drlaurab@comcast.net  
 

mailto:jshin@deltastate.edu
mailto:mcgmomx4@hotmail.com
mailto:valybogdan@yahoo.com
mailto:music@beasinc.com
mailto:dannel.espinoza@usm.edu
mailto:rlipscombe91@gmail.com
mailto:rmoore@colled.msstate.edu
mailto:kfosheim@deltastate.edu
mailto:rys3@colled.msstate.edu
mailto:sholmes057@gmail.com
mailto:alice.ballard@hindscc.edu
mailto:gifblue@yahoo.com
mailto:benwilliams@mc.edu
mailto:drlaurab@comcast.net
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Chair of College Faculty Forum 
Victoria Johnson 
707 S 18th Ave 
Hattiesburg, MS 39401 
Phone: 601-320-2121 
Victoria.johnson@jcjc.edu 

Chair of Certification              
Christina Mathis 
2000 Oak Grove Dr., Apt. 702 
Hattiesburg, MS 39402 
Phone: 256-280-1485 
cmstudiospiano@gmail.com 

Chair of Theory & Composition 
Jonathan Mitchell 
1513 Skyline Drive 
Gautier, MS 39553-7625 
Phone: 225-910-1547 
jonathan.mitchell@mgccc.edu 

Performance Area Chairs 

Brass                                        
Douglas Mark 
Delta State University 
Department of Music 
PO Box 3256 
Cleveland, MS 38733 
Phone: 662-846-4607 
dmark@deltastate.edu 

Chamber Music/Jazz            
Adrienne Park 
The University of Mississippi      
128 Music Building                        
P.O. Box 1848 
University, MS 38677-1848 
Phone: 662-801-3232 
apark@olemiss.edu 

Guitar                                               
John Jackson 
Hinds Community College 
P.O. Box 1100 
Raymond, MS 39154 
Phone: 662-857-3802 
john.jackson3@hindscc.edu 

 
 

Piano                                               
Bryan Murphy 
William Carey University                      
710 William Carey Parkway                
WCU Box 14 
Hattiesburg, MS 39401 
Phone: 662-251-7659 
bmurphy@wmcarey.edu 

Strings                                      
Alexander Russakovsky 
University of Southern Mississippi 
School of Music 
118 College Drive, # 5081 
Hattiesburg, MS 39406 
Phone: 601-266 6851 
arussakovsky@hotmail.com 

Voice                                                   
Susan A. Smith 
Jones County Junior College 
900 South Court Street 
Ellisville, MS 39437 
Phone: 601-477-4024 
susan.smith@jcjc.edu 

Woodwinds                                   
Adam Estes 
The University of Mississippi 
Department of Music 
135 Music Building 
PO Box 1848 
University, MS 38677-1848 
Phone: 662-915-1274 
estes.adam@gmail.com 

Collaborative Arts                  
Adrienne Park 
The University of Mississippi          
128 Music Building                          
P.O. Box 1848 
University, MS 38677-1848 
Phone: 662-801-3232 
apark@olemiss.edu 
 

Local Affiliates 

Golden Triangle Music Forum    
Katie Johnson 
1223 Meadowlark Dr. 
Starkville, MS 39759 
Phone: 662-341-5117 
wallacepiano5@gmail.com 

Gulf Coast MTA                              
Carol Mahler 
9428 Hidden Acres Road 
Pass Christian, MS 39571 
Phone: 228-586-1879 
jmdoc@bellsouth.net 

Hattiesburg Music Teachers League 
Elizabeth Moak 
609 Woodbine Ln 
Hattiesburg, MS 39402 
Phone: 601-268-5524 
elizabeth.moak@usm.edu 

Jones County MTA                       
Janine Beasley 
3122 N 5th Ave. 
Laurel, MS 39440 
Phone: 601-649-9240 
music@beasinc.com 

Music Forum of Jackson             
Rachel Heard 
3821 Montrose Cir 
Jackson, MS 38216 
Phone: 601-942-8839 
heardr@millsaps.edu 

Music Forum of Tupelo.                      
L. Darwin Brooks 
115 Locust Hill Rd. 
Belden, MS 38826 
Phone: 662-842-0673 
dbrooks@network-one.com 

Vicksburg MTA                               
Jeanne Evans 
3140 Drummond St 
Vicksburg, MS 39180-4912 
Phone: 601-634-0826 
ajevans88@bellsouth.net 

 
 

mailto:Victoria.johnson@jcjc.edu
mailto:cmstudiospiano@gmail.com
mailto:jonathan.mitchell@mgccc.edu
mailto:dmark@deltastate.edu
mailto:apark@olemiss.edu
mailto:john.jackson3@hindscc.edu
mailto:bmurphy@wmcarey.edu
mailto:arussakovsky@hotmail.com
mailto:phyllis.lewis-hale@jsums.edu
mailto:estes.adam@gmail.com
mailto:apark@olemiss.edu
mailto:wallacepiano5@gmail.com
mailto:mcgmomx4@hotmail.com
mailto:elizabeth.moak@usm.edu
mailto:music@beasinc.com
mailto:heardr@millsaps.edu
mailto:dbrooks@network-one.com
mailto:ajevans88@bellsouth.net


 

 

Mississippi Music Teacher Winter 2024 

15 

 


